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Background  
 
A Mandatory Pre-bid conference was held for contract ID 172970, call no. 110 in 
Louisville, Kentucky on May 12, 2017.   
  
Present:  
 
KYTC 
Mark Swieterman Ryan Gossom Matt Graves 
Steve Bohon Paul Davis Heath Phillips 
 
Contractors 
Star Smith M & M Services 

Co. 
April Hecht American 

Contracting 
Cedric Bootin American 

Contracting 
Michael Hornback Hornback Const. 

Co., Inc. 
Kenny Roller Louisville Paving Scott Taylor Scott & Murphy 

Inc. 
Chris Proffitt Scott & Murphy 

Inc. 
  

 
 
Contractors 
Rick Younce KTC   
 
 
A. Pre-Bid Conference 
 
The meeting was convened at 10:00 A.M (Eastern Time) by Mark Swieterman of 
KYTC Central Office. The contractors are required sign-in and attend the 
Mandatory Pre-Bid Conference and site visit to have their bids opened. The 
general scope of work for the scour countermeasure project was discussed. Also 
during the meeting, the submittals that are required to be turned in by the 
contractor were discussed; such as, concrete mix design, traffic control, 
environmental compliance, reinforcing steel shop drawings, and a safety plan. 
Other areas that were discussed include sheet pile, retaining walls, and the 
concrete apron installation.   
 
Question and Answer 



 
Q: Star Smith from M & M Services Co. asked if the sloping of the apron is going 
down as the water exits the culvert and if the areas where the wing walls are 
located will be sloping to that.     
A: Mark Swieterman stated yes. 
 
Q: Chris Proffitt from Scott & Murphy Inc. stated that the work associated with 
No. 14 Pressure Grout Below Slab could not be found on the drawing on Page 
40 of the proposal. 
 
A: Mark Swieterman stated that page 46 of the proposal shows the holes where 
the grouting will be placed.   
 
Q: Star Smith from M & M Services Co. asked if there was anywhere in the 
proposal that shows the placement of the grade beam or is it just at the top of the 
sheet pile. 
A: Mark Swieterman stated that it is at the sheet pile as shown pages 46 and 47 
of the proposal. He also stated that the turn down slab of the retaining wall is 
going to tie into the grade beam.    
 
 
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:20 AM. 
 
 
Minutes submitted by: Rick Younce   
 
Approved by: Mark Swieterman 
 
 






